
  

 

TELFORD & WREKIN COUNCIL (HAYGATE ROAD, WELLINGTON) (INTRODUCTION OF A 
ZEBRA CROSSING) NOTICE 2022 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Telford & Wrekin Council (“The Council”), in exercise of its powers 
conferred by Sections 23 and 25 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 proposes to establish a 
pedestrian zebra crossing with controlled areas on the following length of road specified in the 
schedule to this Notice. 
The proposal is as follows: - 

Schedule – Zebra Crossing 

Haygate Road, 
Wellington 

The centre of crossing is located approximately 115.5 
metres north-east of its junction with Herbert Avenue.  The 
crossing with its controlled areas covers an approximate 
length 41 metres. 

 
1. The zebra crossing has controlled areas (zig-zags) on both sides of the zebra crossing point.  

These controlled areas will have standard 8 zig-zags on either side of the crossing area, except for 
the north east side of the road approaching the crossing for the south west.  This section will only 
consist of 6 zig-zags.  This ensure that the controlled area on that side of the road, fits in-line with 
the construction and layout of the road network. 

2. The Zebra Crossings will take the form as described in Schedule 14, Part 2, item 52 of The 
Traffic Signs Regulations and General Directions 2016 (As amended). 

3. A copy of the Notice and Plan may be inspected online at www.telford.gov.uk/tro 
4. Persons wishing to object to this Notice should do so in writing stating the grounds on which the 

objection is made by 16/03/2022 to:  Network Management, Transport and Highways 
Development, Darby House, Telford & Wrekin Council, TF3 4JA or traffic.schemes@telford.gov.uk. 

Anthea Lowe, Associate Director: Policy & Governance, 21/02/2022 TWC LP 03467 
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